
Noise Monitoring Steering Group 
 

Site – 13th June 2013 
2pm – 4pm 

 
Present: 

 John Wade Construction Director, MVV 

 Jurgen Folz Site Manager, Envi-Con 

 Gregg Portass Public Protection Service, PCC 

 Graham Hooper Public Protection Service, PCC 

 Daniel Ellis 

 Jane Ford 

 Sarah Taylor 

 Caroline Leatherdale 

URS 
Community Liaison Manager, MVV (minutes) 
Environment Agency 
Environmental Manager, Kier/MVV 

Apologies: 
 Nicola Horne Public Protection Service, PCC 

 Alf Maneylaws 

 David Mudge 

URS 
Environment Agency 

 

ITEM  ACTION 

1. Introductions, present and apologies   

 As above  

2. Confirmation of agenda  

 Agenda was agreed  

3. Minutes of last meeting   

 Minutes of last meeting have been discussed and agreed  
 

Actions arising 
- None of note 

 
 
 

 

4. Noise monitoring report  

 Monitoring since the last meeting was carried out on the following 
dates: 

- 15th May 2013 
- 30th May 2013 
- 13th June 2013 

Noise levels varied between 50 and 63dB 
Most recent monitoring captured the new activities detailed below 
and noise levels were found to be still within agreed limits. 
 
Monitoring will be undertaken on a weekly basis for the next 
month at which point it will be reviewed, taking into account the 
height at which works are being carried out and in consultation 
with the PPS. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

5. Site actions and updates  

 
 

New activities on site are: erection of steel work for filters and 
silos, installation and erection of components and steel work for 

 
 

 



the boiler.  
 
Pre-assembly of bag filter units is ongoing. 
 
All piling on site is now complete.  
 
Limited excavation works around piles and foundations.  

Construction works for floor slabs and walls - Ongoing. 

Minor steel work installation began in the middle of May 2013.  
Major steel work installation is scheduled to start in middle of June 
2013.  

Details of additional mitigation measures issued 01/05/13 to LPA. 
Comments were received from the LPA and an amended version 
reissued and approved on 06/06/13. 

Acoustic screens are still being used strategically around site as 
needed. Noise monitoring has been carried out. 

The building concrete structures are now providing some 
additional mitigation. 

 
 
 

6. Complaints  

  

No noise complaints have been received since the last meeting. 

  

 
 
 

7.  AOB  

  
 

Date of next meeting: 
16th July 2013 @ 10:30 

 

  
 
 


